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Retraction of Lo Herma Scoping Study  

Production Target Statements  
 

GTI Energy Ltd (GTI or Company) refers to the ASX Announcements dated 5 June 2025 “Scoping 
Study Demonstrates Low Cost ISR Uranium Potential” and “Scoping Study Demonstrates Low Cost 
Potential (Replacement)” (Scoping Study Announcements). 

The Scoping Study Announcements contain forward-looking statements in the form of production targets 
and forecast financial information. However, following consultation with the ASX, the Company did not 
have a reasonable basis for those forward-looking statements due to the proportion of inferred mineral 
resources in the production target. The Company retracts all production targets and forecast financial 
information included in the Scoping Study Announcements. 

The Company advises investors that due to the absence of reasonable basis for the statements, they 
should not rely on the Scoping Study Announcements as a basis for investment decisions. 

The Company is currently finalising a drilling program to increase the confidence level in the Inferred 
Mineral Resource portion of the Lo Herma Mineral Resource Estimate as well as to undertake step-out 
drilling to grow the footprint of the existing deposit. Further details of this drilling program will be provided 
in due course.   

The announcement has been authorised for release by the Board of GTI Energy Ltd. 

Matthew Foy 
Company Secretary 
GTI Energy Ltd 
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